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Meyers, Robert COE

From: Meyers, Robed COE

Sent: Monday, March 13, 2006 4:17 PM

To: Martinez, Maria CAD

Subject: Request for opinion

Dear Ms. Martinez,

I am in receipt of your letter dated March 6, 2006 and I want to respond accordingly. I understand from the facts
you have provided me that you are an employee of the County Attorney’s office and your son, who is a civil
engineer and co-owner of an engineering firm, is contemplating doing business with Miami-Dade County. You
further state that your responsibilities with the County Attorney’s Office are unrelated to contracting or
procurement by Miami-Dade County. You inquire whether your employment with the County prohibits your son
from doing business with the County.

The County’s Conflict of Interest and Code of Ethics Ordinance bars immediate family members of County
employees from doing business with the County - either individually or through a business entity where the
immediate family members has a controlling financial interest. This ban on transacting business with the County
does not apply under the following circumstances: 1 the contract is not with the employee’s department; 2 the
employee has not participated in the award of the contract and 3 the employee is not involved in the regulation,
oversight, management, policy-selling or quasi-judicial authority of the contract. Under the circumstances you
have described, you would not be in violation of the County Conflict of Interest and Code of Ethics Ordinance if
your son entered into a contract with Miami-Dade County to provide engineering services to the County.

If you have any additional questions, feel free to contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Robert Meyers, Executive Director
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust

3/13/2006



7-,

March 6, 2006

Mr. RobertMeyers
ExecutiveDirector
Commissionon EthicsandPublicTrust
19 WestFlaglerStreet,Suite207
Miami, Florida33130

Re: Conflict of InterestOpinion

DearMr. Meyers:

I havebeenan employeeof theMiami-DadeCountyAttorney’sOffice for the
pastthirty someyears. My son,JoseA. Munoz, is a civil engineerandco-ownerof the
firm BCC Engineering,Inc., a Floridacorporation. Thenatureof thework thecompany
is involved with is to rendercivil engineeringservicesto differentgovernmentaloffices
andprivatecompanies.His firm is hopingto do businesswith Miami-DadeCountyin
the future.

I havereviewedthe Conflict of Interestand Codeof Ethics Ordinanceanddo not
know if I needto complywith therequirementsof Sec.2-11.1c2 therein,beforethe
companyseeksany Countycontracts. As an employeeof theCountyAttorney’s Office,
I am classifiedasan EminentDomainAdministrator/Paralegalandmy work involves the
handlingof real estateandeminentdomainmattersfor theoffice. I haveno involvement
determiningcontractrequirementsor awardingor enforcingany contractsissuedby the
departments.I amlikewise not involved with any contract-relatedlitigation.

Basedon thefacts delineatedabove,lam requestingan opinion, if you deemit
necessary.

Very truly yours,

Ma?faL. Martinez C


